Penkivil Precinct Minutes

7.30 PM, MONDAY 5 DECEMBER 2005
AT WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Co-Chairs: Kerrie Lee & Vivian Falk
Secretary: Joanie Lampe
In attendance: Community Liaison Coordinator Nicole Stevens, Police Constable Fiona O’Brien. 24 residents in attendance.
Apologies: Councillors Ingrid Strewe, Richard Davidson & George Copeland.
The chairperson welcomed everyone and thanked all for coming.


1. Surf school: 133 Old South Head Road. The surf school is still trading illegally as far as the Waverley Council is concerned. There has been no response from the solicitor acting for the owner except that further time has been requested. The Council will be issuing an order to cease use of the premises as a surf school.
They will have 21 days to comply with the order & 28 days to appeal to the Land & Environment Court.


Bon Accord Avenue: Comments were made about policing of the Avenue over the High Holy Days closures. It was requested that the policing be extended to Kenilworth Street and Woodstock Street next year..


69-77 Old South Head Road & 2-6 Bondi Road: There has been no update on this development proposal. It was requested that the Planning Department’s Peter Brennan contact the applicant and that there be a meeting next year. The developer, Mr Sher, said that he was happy to answer any questions at the meeting. Mr Sher said the area looked very shabby and dilapidated. Kerrie Lee noted that the site will have to be rezoned firstly. 
Diana Farlow asked Mr Sher if there is an alternative plan if the rezoning does not go through. Mr Sher said that there is no alternative at this stage. Sid Young said the issue at the moment is about rezoning – if the block is rezoned, it will open the way for further rezoning in the street. Robert Rowland supports the proposal at this stage and said any opposition is just against progress.
Sid Young opposes it as a ‘visual’ affront and the heritage issue has to be considered.


Motion 1: That Council should comply with the current zoning and support the issue of an alternative to the present proposal.
Proposed by Sid Young, seconded by Alan Kennedy and passed (16 for, 3 against, 5 abstentions).


2. Police Report – Fiona O’Brien
Westfield & Eastgardens have repeated reports of stealing of mainly bags from women.
Motor vehicle stealing – please note number plates & report to the police. There are regular offenders. Please secure cars with alarms, locks etc. 
Household security over the summer – lock all windows and doors.
Reports of people being verbally threatened in Bon Accord Avenue. In such instances, make notes – date, time, what happened & describe fully. REPORT & you will be given an “Event Number”. If they are numerous or life threatening, you can attend Waverley Court and apply for a “Personal Violence Order”.
In a separate issue, security officers in Bon Accord Avenue have been straying from the Synagogue area and approaching residents. Const O’Brien assured the meeting that security officers have no rights to ask anyone in the street or expect answers.
There was an attack reported in Paul Street.


3. Minutes of the last meeting
69-77 Old South Head Road & 2-6 Bondi Road – Council planners had not accepted the precinct’s invitation to the meeting. A further invitation has been extended to the next meeting with Peter Brennan. To be held 6pm, Monday 5 February 2006, before the next Penkivil Precinct meeting. This was supported by the meeting.
Residents’ parking, Bennett & King Streets – Nicole Stevens reported that Councillors Strewe and Davidson are going to lobby the council to get some money for King & Ewell Street parking + angle parking. It will not happen until the next financial year. Residents will be advised. It was suggested that another meeting should be arranged to discuss this issue & residents be notified.
64 Penkivil Street development –Nicole Stevens reported for Ingrid Strewe that an arborist has examined the trees and they are staying. The decks off the north side above the podium will be deleted from the plans. They will go from 1 bedroom units to 3 bedroom units.
Members’ email group (Waverley Ward Precincts) – this is being run independently of Waverley Council and residents are to sign up separately – a form will be offered to residents at precinct meetings.
Woodstock Street angle parking – Sam Spitzer asked on what basis does the survey of last year tell us that Woodstock Street shall have angle parking? Surveys are done every five years and the residents refused to answer the last one. Residents were asked to write. – Proposed by Diana Farlow, seconded by John Iacus-Pisco.

4. General Business
Motion 2: Ocean Street traffic - Sid Young suggested that traffic be slowed down with a bar. It was proposed that hubs be installed: a) outside the new building at 46 Ocean Street, b) outside the Benevolent Society. Motion proposed by Sid Young, seconded by Alan Kennedy and passed (17 for, 1 against, 6 abstentions).
Proposed Bondi Road Clearway 2-8pm Sat/Sun & Public Holdiays –the impact of this to local businesses was stressed by several people at the meeting.


Motion 3: “Penkivil Precinct disagrees totally with any parking changes on Bondi Road, any traffic changes & clearways on weekends and public holidays. The Penkivil Precinct also opposes any trial of change, as already tried during the Olympics and was disastrous”. Proposed by Elton McCall-Power, seconded by Alan Kennedy and passed (20 for, 4 abstentions.


Motion 4: “Penkivil Precinct asks Council to look at alternative routes to Bondi Beach, e.g. encourage use of Birrell Street, Birriga Road, Curlewis Street and/or Old South Head Road”. Proposed by Elton McCall Power, seconded by Robert Rowland and passed (20 for, 3 against 3, 1 abstention).


Motion 5: “Penkivil Precinct proposes that the ‘Summer Dump Program’ be notified of the rubbish that is being dumped in Paul St”. Proposed by C. Kertesz, seconded by Richard Crowe and passed (unanimous). Nicole Stevens suggested that residents ring the Council, report where and get a log number.


Cycle pathway for Sid Einfeld Drive – Richard Crowe suggested that a pathway be put in to accommodate cyclists.
Special meetings – it was discussed that special meetings should be held to talk about specific development or parking issues before the main precinct meeting. This will save the precinct meetings going on too long.


Precinct meetings – it was agreed that meetings continue to be held every second month. 
The meeting closed at 9 p.m. and was followed by supper.
Meeting dates for 2006: 6 February, 3 April, 19 June, 7 August, 16 October, 4 December.
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